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December 22, 2023 
 
 
Phillip Courtney 
Martin Marietta Materials, Inc. 
1627 Cole Boulevard, Suite 200 
Lakewood, CO 
80401 
 
 
RE: Rich Pit, Permit No. M-1985-218  

Notice of Violation No. MV-2023-021 
Compliance with December 18, 2023, Board Order 

 
 
Dear Mr. Courtney,  
 
The Mined Land Reclamation Board issued its Board Order regarding the Notice of Violation No. MV-
2023-021 on December 18, 2023.  The Board Order directed Martin Marietta Materials, Inc. to complete the 
following Corrective Actions:  
 

• Submit a Technical Revision or Amendment application to update the approved mining 
and reclamation plans and maps, as well as the hydrologic evaluation for the site, to 
address the newly excavated pit area. The Operator shall submit the Technical Revision 
or Amendment application within 90 days of the effective date of this Order, with all 
materials in an approvable form within statutory deadlines. 

• The unsuspended portion of the civil penalty, $2,500.00, is due within 30 days of the 
effective date of this Order. Failure to comply with the deadlines contained in this Order 
shall result in the suspended portion of the civil penalty, $16,000.00, becoming due and 
payable. 

 
The Corrective Actions outlined above were complete by MMM in the following manner: 
 

• TR1 was submitted on November 14, 2023, with proposed revisions to the mining and 
reclamation plans and a hydrologic evaluation to address the newly excavated pit area. This 
action was completed before the Board Order was issued.   

• TR1 was approved on December 14, 2023, within the statutory deadlines. 
• The civil penalty of $2,500 was received by the Division on December 21, 2023.  This action was 

completed within 30 days of the effective date of the Board Order.  
 
The Division considers the Corrective Actions resolved.  
 
If you have any questions, please contact me at (720) 774-0040 or brock.bowles@state.co.us. 

mailto:brock.bowles@state.co.us


   

 
Sincerely, 

 
Brock Bowles 
Environmental Protection Specialist 
 
 
Cc: Jared Ebert, DRMS 
  
 


